
Assumptions 

2018/19:  wool production decreases by 15%,  yield decreases from the average of 64.8% to 
63.8% and the average EMI is 1850 for the year, that currently used by AWI budgeting for the 
2018/19 financial year. The EMI has averaged above 1850 since 6 Oct 17.

2019/20: wool production decreases by a further 2.5%, yield increases very marginally to 64%, 
and the average EMI increases by 2% (37¢/kg cln, or 24¢/kg grsy) to 1887 up from 1850.  

2020/21: wool production increases by 1.5%, yield increases to 65%, and the average EMI 
increases by 1.5% to 1915.

2021/22: wool production increases by 1.5%, yield remains at 65%, and the average EMI 
increases by 1.5% to 1944. The EMI has averaged above 1944 since 16 Feb 18

Analysis of the AWI financials shows that "other income” is on average 0.54 of levy income.  To 
be conservative 0.45 is used in the budgets.  Because of the large windfall gain in financial year 
17/18 a lower figure is used - again being conservative.

Under the 2% levy scenario total expenditure has been set at $110 million.  Under the 1.5% 
scenario from 1 July 2019 annual expenditure of $100 million has been used recognising that 
budgetary constraint (just like the farmers managing drought) is required by AWI.

Interpretation of the modelling

The modelling indicates that with conservative estimates of income and good financial 
management of expenditure, and taking account of the current drought and a 1.5% levy from 1 
July 2019, leaves AWI where is reserves of  around $70 million at the end of the 2021/22 
financial year (30 June22).  This leaves ample funds to cover the mandatory requirements if the 
company was to be wound up and a surplus of around $25 million.
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